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 Dear Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Greetings of Peace! 

 

As I write this letter, my heart is filled with great appreciation and gratitude to our True Mother and our 

international as well as our national leadership. You are all aware of the successful Think Tank 2022 7th 

Rally of Hope last Saturday, September 11. Many were happy and impressed with the event and offer 

support for the efforts being initiated by our True Mother to bring about the Peaceful Re-Unification of 

North and South Korea. Although there are other people who were unhappy because some of the speakers 

do not represent what they believe. It is my hope that here in our community we can all see the greater 

purpose that is being worked on and that Heavenly Parent and True Parents welcome anyone willing to 

help in realizing the will of heaven. 

 

We are getting closer to December, when we will be welcoming our True Mother here in America. 

Through the leadership of Dr. Yong and President Naokimi, new goals have been set and we are all 

encourage to pray for them and work together in achieving them. Fulfillment of the following goals will 

be our offering to our True Mother when she comes. I have listed them here: 

 

National 2021 Goals - Areas of Focus 

1. 10% increase in Active Members, donors and Leaders 

2. 400 + singles preparing for the Blessing 

3. 1200 + couples completing 43 day 

4. 144,000 + introduced to the Blessing 

5. Support towards a Heavenly Unified Korea 

 

To plan on how we as a community can coordinate our efforts in fulfilling the goals listed, I would like to 

invite all of you for an online zoom meeting on Saturday, September 25, 2021 from 7:00 to 8:00 pm 

 

Please include in your prayers our September 23rd UPF-AFPAWS online event and September 25th 

ACLC virtual prayer brunch. Flyer/invitation is sent in a separate email. Please invite your family and 

friends and join us. 

 

We are still looking for WFWP volunteer to help coordinate WFWP activities here in Washington State. 

Call me if you are interested or if you know someone who may be interested. 

 

And please check the information about Matching Supporter Training on October 2. We need matching 

supporters for our Blessing Candidates. 

 

I would like to appreciate all your support through volunteering for our church ministries as well as 

through contributing your time, talent, various resources and money to help serve and grow our 

community. 

 

If you have any prayer requests, concerns or questions please feel free to contact me. 

 

I pray for the healing of all those who are sick. And comfort for those who are suffering and struggling. 

May Heavenly Parent, True Parents and Jesus love be with you all. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rosie Dijan (Muyongo) - Senior Pastor 

 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


